
 30 March 2023

Public Exhibition: Swimming Pool Inspection Program Policy 
At the meeting of 27 February 2023, Council resolved that in accordance with the provisions

of the Local Government Act 1993, to place on public exhibition the amended Cowra Shire

Swimming Pool Inspection Policy.

The policy has been amended to address legislative changes and ensure the currency of the

existing policy. The policy is available to view at Council's Customer Service Centre, 116

Kendal Street, Cowra or via Council's website, cowracouncil.com.au.

All members of the public are invited to make a submission in relation to the proposed name

changes. All submissions must be received by Council no later than 4.30pm on 10 April 2023

and must be made in writing to the General Manager, Cowra Shire Council, Private Bag 342

Cowra NSW 2794, or by email to council@cowra.nsw.gov.au.

Please note that all submissions, including any personal information will be made available in

a public report to Council following the public exhibition of the amended policy.   

Cowra Mayor, Cr. Bill West met with

representatives from rail contractors

Onrail Industries and Lachlan Valley

Railway (LVR) volunteers at the Cowra

Locomotive Depot this week to inspect

works to reactivate the LVR’s Cowra

tourist railway.

These works are being supported with

funding from Round 2 of the Australian

Government’s Drought Communities

Program. The funding was allocated by

Cowra Council to a number of community-

based projects throughout the Shire that

have been delivered over the last three

years. This is the last local project to be

completed under the program. 

When finalised the LVR will be able to

operate heritage tourist rail services from

Cowra station to the eastern bank of the

Lachlan River, near the Cowra Railway

Bridge. The work is being completed by

Onrail Industries, assisted by LVR

volunteers.

REVIVING COWRA'S 
TOURIST RAILWAY

End of Season BBQ!
The end of the season is fast
approaching and the Aquatic
Centre would like to give back to
the community to say thank you for
the support they have received
through a difficult season. 

Come and join the Aquatic Centre
staff to farewell to the 2022/2023
season with a free BBQ set up out
the front of the pool from 10AM
-1PM. We look forward to seeing
you and your family! 

Cowra Aquatic Centre Staff
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